GEAR STEWARD REPORT
1st JULY 2021.

1. The Maintenance Team has completed repairs to our Matahina, including refurbishing the Iako’s, application of Non-Slip Coating and rigging as per the Jeff Renvoye instruction. It was water tested on the day and is ready for Session use.
2. We have taken Munna (531) out of circulation for refurbishment over the next couple of weeks so please be aware that it not to be rigged until signed off.
3. We intend to continue this process for all of the Kamanu racing fleet, as they have been hard hit in the past year and we want to keep on top of the repairs, and ready for the next season.
4. The new Comet Ama has been purchased, and now I am waiting on delivery of the new set of Comet Iako’s, due this week. Hopefully I can use them as templates, and source other benders for a more competitive price.
5. The maintenance team have started the removal process of the advertising on the Force 5. It is very time consuming and tedious, but we are making progress. The sanding and gel coating to bare patches will make them ready for sale.
6. Previous advice gave an indication of between $4000 - $5000 would be asking price, however I have received advice that they may only get between $1000 - $2000
7. I would like to remove these two canoes within the next month so that I can set out the new layout for the remainder of the fleet, including the new Malolo Canoes.
8. As we are not purchasing a new RIB, we have a contact that can refurbish ours for under say $4000. If agreeable, I will persue this avenue. We have to transport the RIB to Brisbane, have it assessed, then agree to the quote before they will carry out the refurbishment.
9. We note that 622 cord lashing needs has been replaced, so this is back in circulation.
10. We have replaced the damaged Iako’s to the Roc so it also is good to go, however, it has not been water tested, so may require some adjustment on its first use back.
11.  We have received our Grant for 4 new Steerer’s Blades. I am waiting on confirmation that the money has been deposited so that I can purchase the new blades. I would like to clearly identify them as Noosa Outrigger property, by blue and white bands on the stems.
12. I have sanitiser in the container for the cleaning down after use as required by our Covid Safe Plan to be used at every session until we are clear of our current restrictions.
13. I will have all the paddles washed and sanitised on Thursday 1.7.21, however it is preferable that members use their own paddles and PFD’s to lessen the risk of cross contamination.



Regards,
            Chris Horan.
           gear_steward@noosaoutriggers.com.au




